
Senior Citizens Commission 
Regular Meeting June 6, 2017 

Minutes 
 

The Senior Citizens Commission held a regular meeting on June 6, 2017 at the Senior Center at 1:00 P.M. 
Present at the meeting were members: Chair Paula Frie, Sally Tracy, Tina Giuffre, Corenda Haugh, Helen 
Winkler and Cheryl Udin. The Director of Senior and Social Services Carrie Concatelli was also in 
attendance.  
 
1. Call to order  
Paula Friez called the meeting to order at 1:01 p.m. 
 
2. Public Comment   
Nothing at this time 
  
3. Approval of Minutes: 
March 7, 2017 
Tina made a motion to accept the March 7, 2017 minutes as written, seconded by Sally. The motion 
passed unanimously.  
 
4. Municipal Agent Report 
Carrie Concatelli stated she would discuss under other sections in the agenda. 
  
5. Old Business 
a. Review of Recent Programs 
i. Luncheons out 
Cheryl stated they had lunch at Sakura Garden in South Windsor. It was the first time they went there as a 
group, 12 people went. Cheryl stated the next lunch out will be at the Log Cabin. 
Cheryl stated she is going try and get to the shore for lunch a couple times during the summer.  
   
ii. Women’s Club Luncheon 
This event was well attended with 50+ people.  
 
iii. Meghan’s Programs 
1. Cut the Cord March 9, 2017 
2. Energy Rate Savings March 16, 2017 
3. Self-Defense March 23, 2017 
4. Scams and Fraud April 6, 2017 
5. Fire Safety April 20, 2017 
6. Swinging on Out May 4, 2017 
All the programs Meghan created were very informative and well attended.  
 
iv. Library Programs 
Carrie stated there was in interest yet. Carrie would like to collaborate more with the library. Paula 
suggested having an event or program at the library because of the later hours to spark more interest in the 
senior center.   
 
6. New Business 
a. Program Suggestion 



Paula suggested having a bingo night at the senior center and Tina suggested having a trivia game night. 
Other suggestions were having senior league activities and seniors helping seniors. Tina also suggested 
getting seniors in the school system to help and volunteer with the kids.  
 
i. Heath Fair 
The senior center will be holding a health fair   
ii. Friendly Visitor Program 
Carrie stated she would like revamp and update emergency contact with all the seniors.  
iii. Old Fashioned Picnic July 6th  
There will be an outdoor picnic on July 6th at 12:00; there will be yard games and food. 
  
7. Adjournment  
Corenda Haugh made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Sally Tracy. The motion passed and the meeting 
was adjourned at 2:13 P.M. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

  
  
Corrine O’Brien  
Board Clerk 
 
PLEASE SEE THE MINUTES OF SUBSEQUENT MEETINGS FOR THE APPROVAL OF THESE 
MINUTES AND ANY CORRECTIONS HERETO.  
 
 
 
   
 
  
  
  


